
Electricity (Scotland) Act 1989

Alex Thorne

Social and Environmental Affairs

Ofgem

9 Millbank

London

SW1P 3GE

Dear Mr Thorne

The Fisheries (Electricity) Committee was pleased to receive a copy of the Ofgem consultation on Schedule 9 of the Electricity Act 1989 (as amended).  The Committee would like to respond to the consultation document, apologies for the slight delay in sending you its views.

The Fisheries Committee is appointed to advise on the effect of hydro-electric generating stations on fish and fisheries.  Its statutory functions are set out in Schedule 9 of the 1989 Act, as appear in Annex 2 of the consultation document.  In addition the Committee has been asked by Ministers to advise as necessary on the effects of the water systems of thermal generating stations.
The Committee notes that the majority of the consultation relates to Schedule 9 statements on which the Committee has no material comments to make.  However, in response to your points regarding the need for a proportional approach, the Committee would point out that the size and scale of the licensee and their operations or whether or not they are multi-site operators may not be a useful criteria in establishing proportionality.  Even very small schemes can have a disproportionate environmental impact depending upon the environmental conditions at a proposed site.  Hence the proportionality in relation to any regulatory burden should depend on the scale of the environmental effect not the scale of the operation per se.

The Committee notes that it is not proposed to modify the role and purpose of the Committee as it appears in Annex 2.  However, it may be appropriate to include in Schedule 9, those activities which Ministers have asked the committee to undertake as described above, in order that the purpose and remit of the Committee is set out in its entirety in Schedule 9.  This would aid transparency and avoid confusion.

Yours sincerely

Richard Gustar

Secretary
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